
9.45am

Welcome: Audrey Balderstone

Hymn 62 NAH: 'Come Let Us Join Our Cheerful Songs'

Opening Prayer: Michael Dragoyevich

Musical Item: "Amazing Grace", Estee Vitry

Mission News: DVD, Euro-Asia Division, Christine Cornwall

Bible Study Groups: 'The Teachings of Jesus: The Son'
‘For even the Son of Man did not come 

to be served, but to serve, and to give His life
a ransom for many’. (Mark 10:45, NKJV)'

Mission Offering & Prayer: Pat Elias

Hymn 72: 'All Glory, Laud & Honour'

Closing Prayer: Enoch Kanagaraj

PRAYER CORNER. Let us pray about the worsening situation 
in the Middle East 

THE SINGING GROUP will  be going to Greenbank Care 
Home, Greenbank Road, WD17 4JR at 3:30pm today.

WELFARE DEPARTMENT needs food – cans, pasta, pasta 
sauces, soup, canned fruit, canned vegetables etc..

THE SOUP RUN does not operate during July and August. It 
will recommence on Friday 5 September.

THE NEXT HEALTH LECTURE is on Thursday 31 July.

FAMILY MINISTRIES PRAYER BASKET is with the Mabhena family. 
We invite the church to pray for Ganet, Lorena and their 
daughter Unami. May God's protection, wisdom and blessings 
be felt in this family.

SPECIAL SUMMER SABBATH SCHOOL TREAT. The five Sabbaths of
August will host guest Discussion Group Leaders, as the lesson 
of the day is taken from the desk. Make sure you come early, 
and why not practise this good attendance habit from next 
week!

F  REE LITERATURE will be available on a table in the North Porch 
– please help yourself to this material which you can give to 
your neighbours, friends, relatives and work colleagues.

ADVENTURER/PATHFINDER CLUB Meeting will take place, 
Sunday 20 July, from 9.45 -12noon.

THE PRAYER MEETING on Wednesday will be taken by Pastor 
Mary. We will focus on Listening to God, part two. The meeting 
will take place in the Oak room. All welcome. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO AMY AND SAM NEVES on the birth of 
their baby boy.  May God bless them and their little one.

THE COMMUNITY CHAPLAINCY SERVICE GROUP will be 
going out today. We will be meeting at 2.45 pm in the 
Maple room. A good way to reach our community to talk
about our church and all our outreach programmes, for 
further information, please contact Enoch.

SENIOR CLUB SUMMER OUTING. On Monday, 14 July, is the
Senior Club summer outing to Worthing. Please meet at 
the church by 9:15 am for a prompt departure. The 
coach is now fully booked. This will be our last meeting 
before the Summer break. We start again on September 
1st. We look forward to an enjoyable day together - 
sunshine has been ordered. 

HELPERS URGENTLY NEEDED. The Church, Williams Hall and 
Armstrong Hall needs to be vacated by this Monday the 
14th. We are asking for helpers to please come on 
Sunday at 9am to help with this important matter.

PASTORAL ABSENCES. Due to the birth of their third child 
Pastor Sam will be on leave until the 21st of July. Pastor 
Jacques will be away on an appointment at the NEC 
Family Camp from 25 July - 3 August.

CAROLYN AND ETIENNE GUENIN leave for their month-
long mission training at AFM in Michigan this coming 
Friday. They will be back for just one Sabbath on 23 
August before flying out to Benin. Please remember them
in your prayers. 

ANJALI MOSER will be shaving her beautiful long hair off 
for charity next week! Financial proceeds to Childrens' 
Cancer and Leukaemia Group, and her lovely locks will 
be donated to The Little Princess Trust, who make wigs for 
kids with cancer. Cash is gratefully accepted, or visit 
www.virginmoneygiving.com/baldanjali  to make a 
donation online.

Announcements

Announcements AnnouncementsSabbath School

DO YOU KNOW THEM? 
We are trying to obtain contact details for the following

church members who have moved from the area. Please
send any information or contact details to Pat Swan, Church

Clerk: swan.patricia4@gmail.com.

*Miss A Cochrane, *Miss Fay Couch, *Miss Caroline Cramp,
*Mrs Crooker, *Mrs Tina Devereaux, *Miss Sylvia Elliot, 

*Mrs Christine Golding, *Mrs Enid Goldrich, *Mrs Jean Hanks,
*Mr Leck Raj Hauzaree, *Mrs Hendrine Hawkins, 

*Mr Frederick Haynes, *Mr John Hills, *Mrs Marilyn Jones, 
*Mr Patrick Josef, *Mrs Jean Keir, *Mrs Julia King, 

*Miss Eve Lawton, *Miss May Lawton, *Mrs Ethel Lewis, 
*Mrs Christine Lynch, *Mr Roy Lynch, *Mrs Julie McKay, 

*Miss Sheila McLoughlin, *Mrs Kathy Midkiff, *Mr Mark Midkiff,
*Mrs Judith Miller, *Ms Lena Moreira, *Mrs Linda Phillips, 

*Mr Paul Phillips, *Mr John Pickering, *Mrs Frances Pickering, 
*Mrs Jenette Reston, *Mr Andrew Reynolds, *Dr Leslie

Russell, *Miss Marlene Russell.

PRAYER MINISTRIES
The RADICAL PRAYER, starting on August 6, 

prayer meetings for the next 6 weeks, will be focusing
on praying for evangelism, and for 

each of us to be a part of it. Keep those dates clear
so that, as a church, we can each be a part of

radically changing lives for God!

http://www.virginmoneygiving.com/baldanjali
mailto:swan.patricia4@gmail.com


11am

Call to Worship
'Thou didst leave Thy throne and Thy kingly crown,

When Thou camest to the earth for me
But in Bethlehem's home was there found no room

 for Thy holy nativity
O come to my heart Lord Jesus,  
There is room in my heart for Thee.

Thou camest, O Lord with the living word
that should set Thy people free,

But with mocking scorn and with crown of thorn, 
they bore Thee to Calvary

O come to my heart Lord Jesus, 
There is room in my heart for Thee'. NAH101 v1&4 

Invocation

Reading:  1 John 4:9-11 NIV

Hymn 430: 'Oh The Deep Deep Love of Jesus'

Tithes and Offerings

Scripture Reading: Ephesians 6:10-18

Family Prayer: Alex Browne

Sermon: 'Lest We Forget', Pastor Jacques Venter

Hymn: 'God Our Father, Known of Old'

Service of foot-washing

Children's Story in Church during foot-washing

Meditation in Music: 'There is a Quiet Place', 
Alexandra Browne on Saxophone

Hymn 711: 'King of My Life'

Communion – The Last Supper

Good Samaritan Offering

Hymn 698: 'And Can It Be'

Benediction: Pastor Jacques Venter

Serving Elders: Paul Bellamy & Kish Poddar
Organist: Brian Combridge  

CONTACTS
Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter 
jventer@secadventist.org.uk; 07868 546 941

Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk; 07961 777 446

Sam Neves
samneves@mac.com: 07522 088 007

Stanborough Park Community Chaplaincy Services
Enoch Kanagaraj 07702566667 / ccs@stanboroughchurch.org

Stanborough Centre Office
Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

Church Clerk
swan.patricia4@gmail.com  / 07905 620 080

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel 07837 404 261 / spcmahn@gmail.com

Bulletin Deadline WED 3pm
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org

SUNSET TIMES
 Today: 9:14pm  Next Friday: 9:08pm

12 July 2014

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Sam Neves
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.spsda.co.uk/watch 

SUMMER FUN FOR THE WHOLE 
CHURCH FAMILY!

19 July: 1pm-Late, Big Church Picnic on SP. Bring more friends! See
Sophie Deane for info.

YOUTH EVENTS

12 July, 7-8.30pm: Story Night @various locations. See Sheena
Murphy for info.

18 July, 7-9pm: The Game@SPC. See Sophie Dean for info. 

For more info, see Sheena Murphy, Sophie Deane, 
Beatrice Dan or Jacques Vitry.

Communion Service



Weekly Diary: 12 July – 19 July 2014 
 

Saturday 12 July 
9am – Praying for the Church in Maple 

 

Main Service: Jacques Venter (Communion) 
 

3:30pm – Singing Group 
 

7pm – Youth 
 

Sunday 13 July 
9am – Church, Williams, Armstrong Clear Out 

 
Monday 14 July 

9:15am – Seniors Club Outing 
 

5.30pm – Badminton in Stanborough School gym 
 

Wednesday 16 July 
Toddler Clubin Cedar/Sycamore 

 

1pm – Craft Club in Maple 
 

5.30pm – Badminton Club in Stanborough School gym 
 

7.30pm – Prayer Meeting in Oak 
 

Thursday 17 July 
Toddler Club Cedar/Sycamore 

 
Friday 18 July 

7:30pm – Youth 
 

Saturday 19 July 
Main Service: Jacques Venter 

Parallel: Joel Duntin 
 
 
 
 
 

Open Session and Business Meeting 
 
Due to some critical information that is required to progress without 
causing delay the Architects and Cosmur is asking us to make a final 
decision on the layout of the Williams Hall as soon as possible.  To 
facilitate this decision the Church Board is calling for an Open 
Meeting during the week commencing July 20. 
 
Details of the exact date and time during that week will be made 
available as soon as we have secured the presence of the 
Architects.  All Stanborough Park Church Members are welcome to 
attend this consultation meeting to help move the Church towards 
making a final decision on the layout of the Williams Hall.  This final 
decision will be taken at Business Meeting, which has been called 
for the 27th of July at 7pm in the Cedar/Sycamore Room. 
 
Please put the date of the Business Meeting in your diaries and we 
ask that you do your best to attend the Open Meeting too.  If you are 
unable please feel free to share your thoughts on the layout of the 
Williams Hall with Simon Ware. 


